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Chairman Coley, Vice-Chair Uecker, Ranking Member Schiavoni, and members of the Government Oversight and Reform Committee, thank you for the opportunity to offer Sponsor Testimony on House Bill 18.  

In echoing the comments from Rep. Pelanda, this bill will be an effective tool in saving taxpayers money. As we saw in 2016 in the 8th Congressional district, an uncontested special primary is costly.  Upon the resignation of former Speaker John Boehner, a special primary and general were ordered to fill the remainder of his term. In this particular race, the democrat challenger who won both the special and regularly held primary dropped his bid for the Regular General Election to be held in November 2016.  This resulted in yet another special primary to be held in September of that same year.  That particular primary had only one candidate file.  

So we held an election, shut down schools, hired poll workers, all to nominate the only person that signed up for the job.  Roughly 250,000 dollars was spent to open up the polls, mail out ballots, pay workers, etc., so that less than 1% of registered voters (613 to be exact) could show up to pick the only name on the ballot.  This does not factor in the burden it placed on families as some schools closed, or move their teacher in service days to accommodate polling locations.  This left families scrambling to find a babysitter or other arrangements as their school went from being open to being closed, on a workday, somewhat last minute.

Through HB 18, or its companion SB 10, the Sec of State could deem the winner of a special primary if that person is the only candidate to file for the primary and no write in candidates file. Saving thousands in taxpayer dollars.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
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